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THE  LORD’S  DAY 

August 5, 2018 
 
 

WELCOME EVERYONE 
 Visitors may pick up THE SPIRE which tells you about 
our monthly ministries.  We are a praying congregation.  If you 
would like to share your joys and concerns, please fill out the 
prayer request form and hand it to an usher.  
 
PLEASE PRAY FOR   

Shereen James, Frank Truncali, Audrey Moore, Rev. Dr. 
Paul Boger, Rev. Rick Sommers, Rev. Doris Glaspy 

 
CHAPEL FLOWERS 

The flowers in the Chapel today are given by Beverly 
Monahan in loving memory of baby Lily.  An angel with God. 

 
CHILDREN AND THE LORD'S SUPPER 

Attention Parents:  Are you wondering what to tell your 
child when the Communion bread and cups are distributed 
during today's service?  In the Presbyterian Church (USA), 
"baptized children who are being nurtured in the significance of 
the Lord's Supper" are welcome to participate in the meal.  This 
is your decision, based on whether you feel your child is ready to 
participate with age-appropriate understanding.  Please note: we 
serve grape juice and not wine.  We hold the bread until all are 
served and then we all eat together.  We drink the juice when we 
are served.   
 



OUR GUEST PREACHER 
 Today we welcome the Reverend Rebecca Neville as our 
guest preacher. Rev. Neville currently serves as a home hospice 
chaplain for Vitas Healthcare. She is called to hospice work 
because it takes seriously the importance of the whole person - 
spiritual, emotional and physical when providing care.  She 
recently moved to Bloomfield with her husband Tony and cat 
Juniper and is discovering the joys and challenges of home 
ownership for the first time. When she needs spiritual renewal 
she turns to creativity and has been enjoying learning to quilt. 
 
OUR GUEST ORGANIST 
 We extend a warm welcome to our guest organist, Mr. 
Tim Tarantino. Tim previously served as the organist/choir 
director at BPCOG.  We are happy to have him back today. 
 
PASTOR’S STUDY LEAVE AND VACATION 

Pastor Boling is away Aug. 2-5 for Study Leave and 
August 7-19 for Vacation. In the event of a pastoral emergency, 
please contact the Church Office, or Ethelyn Fulton, Clerk of 
Session. 

Our guest preachers for upcoming Sundays are:  
 
Aug. 12, the Rev. Dr. Barbara Shaw Jenkins 
Aug. 19, the Rev. Ed Clydesdale 

 
THIS WEEK 

Date Time Event Location 

Aug. 6 6:00pm M.E.S.H. Summer Cafe Parish House 

Aug. 7 7:30pm Women’s Fellowship 
Coordinating Team 

Parlor 

Aug. 7 7:30pm Prayer Triplets History 
Room 

Aug. 12 10:00am Worship Service The Chapel 


